Spring Gardens Care

Home Newsletter

Winter 2019 Newsletter
A warm welcome to our first quarterly
Newsletter of 2019. Our aim at Spring
Gardens is to create a newsletter to share
experiences and news within the home. All
contributions to the newsletter are always

welcome especially poetry, recipes, items and
family reminiscing anecdotes.

Since our last newsletter we have enjoyed
the favourable weather and have had many
bracing walks to the park as well as on the
Prom. We have also enjoyed shopping outings
in the high street as well as Leith woollen Mill
and the Range.

Staff Training

Staff will be undertaking the following
training;

e s SNW@ hayvel 2 and 3 in Health and Social
Services

1 Moving and Assisting

1 Person centred Care Planning
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Burns Day

Whether the residents be in their own room or
joining friends in the dining room, we at Spring
Gardens always endeavour to celebrate the
bard in style. This year Betty Hamilton gave us
the Selkirk Grace and Carol Airlie read a poem.
A wee dram and Scottish music were enjoyed
by all and the fun was nicely finished off with
a good old fashioned sing song with staff.
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Chinese New Year

This year we celebrated Chinese New Year with
and afternoon tea party. The residents
managed to wear something red for the
occasion and all the Chinese goodies were fair
enjoyed. We also managed to do a Chinese
quiz. In the background we played some
authentic Chinese music, which for some
reason or another had a very calming influence
on everyone.

Whilst the ladies were helping with the
decorations in the morning Alan and Kenneth
were busy trying to solve a Chinese puzzle.
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Toiling Farmers
By Li Shen

Farmers weeding
at noon,
Sweat down the
field soon.
Who knows food on
a tray
Thanks to their
toiling day?

This poem was
written by the

Tang Dynasty poet
Li Shen who is
known for
expressing in-
depth coverage of
the rural life in his

poems. The poem
talks about
far mer so

for every single
grain. The first two
lines describe
farmers keep
toiling away
despite the blazing
heat at noon. The
following two lines

connect food In
pl ate wit
hard work. If they
donot t o

who knows what
you would eat.
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Another decoration we enjoy doing is
calligraphy. In Chinese the most common word

isfu (), meaning happiness or fortune. But
youol |l rarely see i1t upr.i
Ming dynasty, the Emperor ordered every
household to decorate by pasting fu onto their
door s. On New Year 0s
check. They found that one illiterate family
pasted the word upside down. The Emperor
ordered the family to be punished by death.
Thankfully, the Empress was there and came

Day

up with an explanat(pibn:
dao)i s a homophon¢[Adad). oh
Wh e n It 0s upsi de d duwis ,

here. The explanation made sense to the
Emperor and he set the family free. From then

on, people would hang the word upside down,
both for fortune and in remembrance of the

kind Empress.

h EWhi%t F\é{bc?ura& Is normally cold wintry and

h

snowy, this year we had extremely high
temperatures and we took full advantage of
getting out and about and meeting old friends
and even some former neighbours!

f ar me

Ailsa, meeting up with her former neighbours.
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My Neighbours and
Friends

My neighbours and my
friends
are very dear to me
They are always there
whenever there is a
need

We talk to each other
and we borrow and
lend
Such treasures they
are, my neighbours
and friends

| sing when they sing

and | laugh when they
laugh

We do things for each
other

on the oth

They share with me
their many worries
and fears
| share with them
my compassion and
tears

How lonely and
cheerless a place my
soul would be
Without such
neighbours and good
friends as these

| cherish them all and
take each one into
my heart

?rf

We really enjoyed getting out and about to
meet our old friends and neighbours on the
Promenade.

What a treat it was to meet our very good
friend Dorothy!
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National Sticky Bun Day

National
Margarita

To celebrate national sticky bun day we
treated ourselves to buns from Greggs for the
best sticky buns in the area (no offence to our
chefs buté. .)

We ended the month of February with a
Margarita day! Family and friends joined in the
fun and, Helen Thompson was the worthy
winner of the Mexican Quiz.
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We are very fortunate with our location and
recently when a double rainbow appeared, we
were quick off our mark to get out and see it.

Outing To Leith Woollen Mill

A wee bit retail therapy was the request of this
outing. Afternoon tea and scones were also
appreciated after the shopping. This turned
out to be a very pleasurable and pleasing
afternoon as slippers and shoes were bought by
Ella and Bett. Kenneth said he would like to
go back and buy his sister in law a present for
her birthday which is in late summer.
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Visit to The Range

H pY
“IRT DAY!

Happy Bir
you

Happy Bir
y Ou

Happy Bi
dear . .

Happy Bi rit hda
y ou!

An outi¥1g t(t) t%e local Range store was good
fun. The residents bought some plants and
baskets for the front garden. Carol Airlie has
one placed near her bedroom window which
she looks after very caringly.

2@
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Meet the StéiffSheila Lavery

1.How long have you worked in Spring Gardens?
A. 6 Years
2.What is the best part of your job?

A.l love the interaction with the residents and
hearing all about their life.

3. What is your favourite 3 course meal?

A. Prawn cocktail, anything Chinese for a main, and
Eton Mess as a pudding

4. What super power would you like to have?
A. Everlasting immortality
5. Tel |l us something we dond

A. | used to be a very good line dancer at the Tranent
Labour Club.

6. What would you have liked to have been when you
were younger?

A. A singer and dancer in a musical show.

7. What is your favourite song?

A. Celine Dion singing | dm A
8.1s there a special place you would like to visit?

A. Anywhere at all as long as my husband and family
IS with me.
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Care Inspection

We had our unannounced care inspection in March.
This was our first inspection with the Care
Inspectorate since they changed the way they carry
out inspections. There are now 5 key questions that
they look at instead of the previous 4 quality themes.
The quality indicator framework areas they inspected
were;

Key Question 1A How wel | do we supp
wellbeing? We were inspected on areas 1.1, 1.2 and

1.3 and, scored 4, 5 and 5 which gave an overall

score of 4.

Key Question 5 How well is our care planned? We
were inspected on 5.1 and scored 4.

We are currently in the process of changing how we
write care plans and are looking at using a digital
system. This will be installed over the next few
weeks and staff will receive training on how to use
the system.

The inspectors found there is a high level of
satisfaction from residents and relatives. They also
spoke with visiting professionals who stated they hold
Spring Gardens Care Home in very high esteem.

Thank you all for your cooperation with the
inspection process.

Health and
Social Care
Standards

My support, my life.

M



